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Welcome to our first Newsletter during this time of lockdown due to coronavirus. There have been a series 
of restrictions imposed on us as the last week or so. With the cancellation of public worship I had a plan 
was a plan to livestream worship with a few people from the church building. Now the building has to be 
completely closed. So that was the end of that. With people self-isolating and living alone there was a hope 
to leaflet the parish. We could support the community’s local action and offer St. Mary’s as a resource. But 
with the need now for very little movement that is not possible either. 

But we remain a community of people with a parish to serve even if this is greatly reduced. Please find in 
this newsletter a variety of issues that are worth sharing. 

Prayer and Worship 

On a daily basis you might like a form of prayer to guide you. The Church of England has daily prayer at 
     https://www.churchofengland.org/prayer-and-worship/join-us-service-daily-prayer 

Prayer During the Day is a simple service and Compline is a good way to end the day. 

These are available in a app called Time To Pray from the Apple App Store and Google Play Store. 

The St. Mary’s Facebook page will have a video each evening available from 7.00 p.m. of Compline for 
the day. You will be welcome to watch or use the service and join in. There will also be a service 

available on Sundays from 10.30 a.m. 

Living at home 

We are used to a familiar routine of activity. Managing all of our life at home can be a new experience. 
Please see below a document called Working From Home - Top Tips which gives some wise advice. 

It is good to keep in touch with people. There are many ways to do this. Obviously there is the phone. 
Video calling is common with Skype and Whatsapp. There is now a service called Zoom so many people 
can have a conversation together, see https://zoom.us. You could arrange conversations with family, 
friends or a social group you know. Our Pastoral team recently did this and will be happy to advise. 

Contact 

We continue to communicated in a variety of ways: 

Our website will have information about what is taking place see https://www.stmarys-bromley.org.uk 
Our Facebook will be source of information too https://www.facebook.com/stmarysbromley 
However we have decided to suspend our Families Newsletter. 

The pastoral Team will be keeping in touch with the congregation in a regular way. 

APCM 

Maybe not the event at the top of your list at the moment! But the current lockdown does mean that it 
will be delayed. Currently there is permission to have it as late as the end of October. 

And on the bright side 

Air quality is now really very good. 
New relationships between people may change the character of our neighbourhood to be closer. 
Jones Brothers have been recommended for delivering groceries http://www.jonesdairies.com  
Marks and Spencer are working with Deliveroo to deliver goods. 
 

Revd. Alan Keeler
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